BRIER LAKE

A Great Place To Live!

ECC Requests

Brier Lake is known for its beautiful setting and large, wooded lots. We preserve the aesthetics of our subdivision by enforcing our Restrictive Covenants. Before you cut down a tree, build a fence, put in a pool or make any other change to your property that requires the approval of the **Environmental Control** Committee please make sure to submit your request and supporting documentation to **Gulf South Property** Management.

Upcoming Events

Board Member Elections: March 12th at 7:30 p.m. at St. John of the Cross Catholic Church.

We hope to see you all there!

Meeting Minutes

Meeting Minutes can be found online. Please visit the Brier Lake website for a copy.



Board of Director Elections

- •What: Board of Directors Elections
- •When: Thursday, March 12th at 7:30 p.m.
- •Where: St. John of the Cross Catholic Church
- •Eligibility: As detailed below the Board of Directors is seeking volunteers ready to serve. HOA members in good standing with a desire to better our neighborhood should apply.



Road Markings at intersection of Brier Lake Drive and Hwy 190

Few, if any, issues have generated as much interest among residents of Brier Lake Estates than the road markings implemented last fall to add a turning lane into the new subdivision being developed on the south side of highway 190. As originally implemented, these road markings made it impossible (or at least illegal) to turn into Brier Lake Dr. from the West, or to turn out of Brier Lake Dr, to the East. The design and implementation of these markings was funded by the developer of the new subdivision, presumably as part of the approval process for the development. The plans were, however, approved by both Parish and State officials, who clearly were less than diligent in fulfilling their responsibilities to ensure that the design met all regulatory requirements.

The good news is that at least the St. Tammany Parish authorities have moved quickly to rectify the problem. A revised design was presented at a Special General Membership meeting of Brier Lake Homeowners on Jan. 9. This design divided the turning lane, with about half of it allocated to the new subdivision, and half to Brier Lake. At the meeting, many Brier Lake homeowners offered suggestions for improvements to the design, and Jay Watson agreed to submit them for consideration by the appropriate people in state and local government.

There are basically 2 constraints on the new design:

- 1. The cost to implement the design must be within the budget of #100k proposed by St. Tammany Parish; and
- 2. It must meet all Louisiana Dept. of Transportation rules and regulations.

The proposal by St. Tammany to spend Parish funds on a State road is unprecedented! It was proposed because the Parish is able to do the design and award a contract for the actual work far sooner than the State would be able to do the same. There appears to be a verbal understanding that the State will reimburse the Parish at some time in the future, and via some as yet undefined financial transaction.

Volunteers Needed!

There is an old saying that every cloud has a silver lining. This even appears to be true of the road problem described above. The two Homeowners Association (HOA) meetings at which the road issue was discussed were by far the best attended of any recent meetings!

At any given time, there are numerous issues that affect the quality of life and property values for Brier Lake residents. The primary responsibility for resolving these issues rests with the Homeowners Association, and the 9 members of the Board. Each Board member serves a term of 3 years, with 3 members elected every year at the Annual General Meeting in February. Ideally, Brier Lake residents would take it in turns to serve on the Board, but in recent years it has become difficult to get enough volunteers to run for office. This has resulted in some people staying on the Board for longer than they would wish, and at times, some positions left vacant. A recent change to the Association By-Laws made

QUARTERLY NEWSLETTER

provision for as few as 7 board members, but by far the best situation is a full complement of 9 members.

All residents are asked to consider running for one of the open positions on the Board at the elections on March 12th. If you are willing to serve, you will be given the opportunity to address the membership at the meeting, summarize your background and areas of interest, and express your opinion on any current issues. Please note, however, that such an address is optional, and certainly not required, for prospective Board members. Alternatively, offer to assist the board on one of several standing committees, such as drainage, road maintenance or environmental control. The more people who are involved in the Brier Lake community, the better life will be for all of us.



BRIER LAKE BOARD OF DIRECTORS 2019–2020			
President	Gwen McKeon	(985) 768-1606	gmckeon@bellsouth.net
Vice President	t Ray Stolz	(985) 966-0244	rayjr@auduboncreek.com
Treasurer	Harold Barrios	(985) 707-4116	barriht@gmail.com
Secretary	Robert Moore	(985) 882-4787	robmoore@bellsouth.net
Member	Gail Flores	(985) 635-1633	flor1725@bellsouth.net
Member	Mary Kinkaid	(985) 768-8566	mkinkaid@bellwouth.net
Member	CT Williams III	(504) 244-3474	captcatch@gmail.com
Member	Michael Bohte	(504) 214-2759	bohtem@bellsouth.net
Member	Griff Knoop	(770) 617-8198	briffknoop@gmail.com